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Englewood Isles Property Owners Association, Inc.

Unit 4, 5 and 6

1811 Englewood Road #240

Englewood, Florida 34223-1840          Web:  www.EIPOA.org
BOARD OF DIRECTORS ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES                   April 14, 2021   
Attendance: Meeting called to order by Bill Callahan, President, at 6:09 pm via ZOOM.  In attendance were President Bill Callahan, Vice President John Daubner, and Treasurer Frank Collins, and Secretary Elizabeth Laflamme. BOD Members included Priscilla McLaughlin, Jeannie Fullilove, Juergen Kroos and Jim Parent.  Absent BOD Member Stan Gdowski.             16  residents were in attendance.  There was no Quorum. 
President’s Report: Bill Callahan: Given that there were no vacant BOD seats or any proposals requiring a vote, there is not a need for a quorum and the meeting will go forward.                                                                                                      Vice President Report: John Daubner. Update regarding roads in Englewood Isles 456.  Sarasota County will place us on schedule for road resurfacing in 2023.                                                      Treasurer’s Report: Frank Collins: 2020 Profit and Loss -$32,721.22; Estoppel Revenue $3800.00; Fine Revenue $5000.00, balance sheet as of 12-31-2020 $31,260.58,                                                                                                                                                                                                     Secretary Report: Elizabeth Laflamme:  6 meetings in 2020. Agenda’s and minutes are posted on EIPOA web page. In July the BOD amended Article 9.8 Common Expenses of our bylaws to LEGALLY fund the Englewood Isles Parkway. Document filed with Sarasota County July 13, 2020.

COMMITTEE  REPORTS                                                                                                              Architectural Review: Stan Gdowski via Bill Callahan. New home on Dover Circle progressing very well.                                                                                                                                                                 EI Pkway Association Report: Jeannie Fullilove, FPL changed street lights changed to LED. Bridges on EI Pkway to be repaired and painted, electrical improvements were completed in 2020.                                                                                                                                     Communications Committee Report: Priscilla McLaughlin. Review of launching the newsletter. Plan is 3 newsletters per year. Sold advertising to support printing and supply costs.                                                                                                                                Elections Committee Report: Bill Callahan; no BOD seats expired in 2020.                                   Fine Committee Report: Bill Callahan. 3 properties went to fine committee. All three were approved to move forward with a fine. The goal is to gain compliance from the homeowner not to procure funds.                                                                                                                                         Property Maintenance Report: Stan Gdowski via Bill Callahan. 98 homeowners received  1st letter; 68 2nd letters were sent; several received 3rd letters and 3 home owners have not complied with request of communication, and will go before the Fine Committee.                                                                                           Social Committee Report: Elizabeth Laflamme:  Review of 2020: December 12, 2020 Holiday Block Party. 100 residents attended and the event was open to all 310 residents.                                                              SWCA Report:  No report, no meetings for 2020, due to Covid-19.                                                                                                              Welcome Committee Report: Christianne Hostler. 27 packets were delivered personally by the volunteers. The Covenants and by Laws are included in packet and the new homeowner signs a receipt.
Bill Callahan thanked all BOD members for volunteering. The meeting was open to the members.
Meeting Adjourned at 7:20 pm.
 Respectfully submitted, Elizabeth C. Laflamme, Secretary 
